
 
 
 
 
02 December 2020 
 
 
April Ryan 
By Email via the What Do They Know Website  
 
 
 
Dear Ms Ryan 
 
Further to your recent enquiry made under the Freedom of Information Act, I can confirm 
that the College holds the information you seek.  
 
 

1 - Over your past 5 year cohort, how many disabled students enrolled on both your 
Diploma in Journalism? 
 
NCTJ      19 students 
UAL Level 3 Diploma in Journalism  55 students  
 
 
2 - Of that number, how many disabled students graduated with accreditation from either 
the NCTJ, the BTJC or the PPA? 
 
NCTJ      9 students 
UAL Level 3 Diploma in Journalism  46 students  
BTJC      N/A 
PPA      N/A 
 
 
3 - How many students, if any, had to withdraw from the programme over the past 5 
years? 
 
NCTJ      4 students 
UAL Level 3 Diploma in Journalism  6 students  
 
 
4 - Of that cohort, how many needed reasonable adjustments in order to complete their 
course? 
 
NCTJ      0 students 
UAL Level 3 Diploma in Journalism  5 students  
 
 
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. 



 
 
If you are not content with this reply, you have the right to contact the Information 
Commissioner at: 
 
Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Ruth Lucas 
Head of Governance  
 
 


